


GRANT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
14 June 2012

Meeting started at 19:00.
18 people were in attendance; Meeting facilitator Ken Osborn; GNA Secretary Jennifer Gomez; GNA Vice-president Floyd Hampton-Livingston, 9th Council District Field Representative Kari Faithful, Sue Vanzant and others.

Officer Chambers
Officer Chambers distributed a flier containing information regarding the summertime curfew enforcement for teens as well as a reminder that all fireworks are illegal within Long Beach City limits. In addition, Officer Chambers gave detailed description of a burglary scam that is taking place within the Coolidge Triangle area whereby suspects pose as contractors who are doing “repaving work in the alley” in order to obtain access to the home through the backyard. Officer Chambers also reiterated the importance of community policing and provided contact info for the north station. (562)570-6711 or lbpdnorth@longbeach.gov  In addition the community policing phone number is 570-9825 or residents can call 911 from cell phones.

9th Council District Representative Kari Faithful

Kari announced the following events in the 9th district:

Slavery by Another Name is a documentary film that will be shown on Saturday June 16th at the Houghton Park Rec Center.

District Captain training for health issues will be given on Saturday, June 23 at the former PAL facility.

North Atlantic Place ribbon cutting will also take place on Saturday the 16th at 10am.

Kari distributed a flier containing the locations and dates for all of the 9th district movies in the parks for this summer.

The next community assembly will be on July21st and it will be in the 9th district again

On August 25 from 2-8pm there will be latin jazz and blues in Houghton Park.

GNA Secretary Jenni Gómez summarized (and distributed copies of) the previous two months’ draft meeting minutes.  They were approved without correction.

Health Department Program Coordinator Shawna Stevens
A substantial portion of the Grant neighborhood is included in the recent North Long Beach Healthy Eating Active Living (HEAL) Zone initiative area.  The HEAL zone is part of a $1 million multi-year grant to encourage people within the zone to “eat better and move more as part of their daily life.” Ours is one of 7 zones throughout the state that has been identified based on obesity rates in the zones’ census tracts. The coalition is in its planning phase and is seeking members from the local neighborhood associations to participate in working groups to establish priorities on four topics:

Physical activity and exercise

Policy

Infrastructure enhancement

Access to healthy food

Currently the coalition meets on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Houghton Park.

Board Nominations

Janet Lugo nominated Ken Osborn

Jeff Rowe nominated James Wightman

Leo Gomez nominated Jeff Rowe

Sue Vanzant nominated Jenni Gomez

Berris Rowland nominated Janet Lugo

James Wightman nominated Leo Gomez

Janet Lugo nominated Steve Lugo

Other Announcements

James Wightman proposes a Grant Neighborhood block party to be held adjacent to his home and Grant Elementary.  He also proposes that it should be a fundraiser for the school.

Janet announced the Farm Stand on Spring and Elm.  Locally grown, organic produce is available for sale on Tuesdays and Fridays.

Abbreviations used:  LBPD = Long Beach Police Department; NSC = Neighborhood Service Center; NSB = Neighborhood Service Bureau;  PW = Public Works Department of the City of Long Beach; GNA = Grant Neighborhood Association; COLB = City of Long Beach, CA.; YTD = Year-to-Date;  CPC = Community Presbyterian Church.  NLB= North Long Beach: LB=Long Beach; AQMD = Air Quality Management District; PW=Public Works

Minutes submitted by Jennifer Gómez:  July 5, 2012.


